
TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: October 9, 2006 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: FOLLOW-UP DISCUSSION OF "ROUTE 710 TUNNEL TECHNICAL 
FEASIBILITY ASSESSMENT" 

RECOMMENDATION 
This information is provided in response to questions raised by the City Council 
regarding the "Route 71 0 tunnel Technical Feasibility Assessment". This is background 
should the City Council choose to make comments. 

BACKGROUND: 
At the Council meeting of August 14, 2006, representatives from the Los Angeles 
County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA), California Department of 
Transportation (Caltrans) and their consultants made a presentation regarding the 
findings of the Route 71 0 Tunnel Technical Feasibility Assessment. Once MTA receives 
comments from all the involved agencies, this matter will be presented to the MTA 
Board. The City Council decided to postpone making comments on the study until it 
receives responses from MTA staff on a number of technical questions about the study. 

Comments and questions from City Councilmembers were collected and provided to 
MTA for response. Attached is a cover letter and responses to all comments provided 
by MTA. It is anticipated that MTA staff will attend this meeting to respond to any 
follow-up comments by the City Council. The MTA has requested that comments be 
sent to them by October 12, 2006. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
There is no fiscal impact as a result of providing this information. 

Respectfully submitted: 

City Manager 
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